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2010 Year End Awards Banquet 
 
The 2010 Year End Awards Banquet was held on Saturday, January 8th at the Lexington Hotel in Lansing. 
Congratulations to the following award winners:  
 
Bob Pancost Memorial Business Awards: 
CB Richard Ellis | Martin 
Spartan Printing 
Sohn Linen Service 
Reno's West 
New Citizen's Press 

 
Membership Project of the Year:  New Member Orientation, Colleen Burton 

Management Project of the Year:  Great Lakes Folk Festival Beer and Wine Tent, Samantha Keeney 
Individual Development Project of the Year:  Comedy for a Cause, Andrea Hoard and Abby Siegel 

Community Development Project of the Year:  GM Tree Planting, Bridget Burnell 
Overall Project of the Year:  Monster Mayhem, Carrie May, Sheryl Soczek, John Prush, Troy Steere, Angela Clock and Ilona 

Hajdar 
 

Spirit of the Jaycees:  Ilona Hajdar 
Springboard of the Year:  Amy Simon 

New Jaycee of the Year:  Ilona Hajdar 
Outstanding Leadership Award:  Sheryl Soczek 

Key Member:  Alexandra Briseno 
President’s Award:  Carrie May 

 
We also awarded Lifetime Membership to Kathleen Hausbeck-Miller who was roasted as an aged out member. It 
was great hearing so many stories about this wonderful Jaycee and we are happy she will always be a part of the 
organization.  
 
Thank you to the 2010 Board of Directors and our members for their dedication and passion throughout 2010. It 
was a great time to be a part of the Jaycees and let’s keep building the buzz about this great organization.  
 
Sincerely,  
Angela M. Fossi  
83rd President 
 

 
 

Right:  New Lifetime 
Member Kathleen 

Hausbeck-Miller with 
Keynote Speaker and 

Past President  
Karen Brown 

Left:  New Director of 
Community Development Abby 
Siegel with Spirit of the Jaycees 
winner and new Vice President 
of Membership Ilona Hajdar 

 



The Lansing Jaycees is an organization of people ages 
21-40 which promotes leadership training through 

community service. We meet the first Tuesday of each 
month at 7 p.m. (dinner from 6 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.) at 
Tripper’s Bar and Grill in Frandor. Visit our website, 

www.lansingjaycees.org for more information. 
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2011 Board of Directors 
 

The Board meets on the 3rd Tuesday each month, 
6:00 PM at the Jaycees Service Center 

 

President 
• Angela Fossi 586-484-7027 
 

Chair of the Board     
• Angela Clock 517-410-9527 
 

Board Members    
• Ilona Hajdar 517-667-4236  

o Membership VP 
• Dan Harris 517-927-9412 

o Individual Development VP 
• Samantha Keeney 989-714-5272 

o Management VP 
• Jeff Shannon 517-304-0527 

o VP at Large 
• Lauren Leeds 989-482-1232 

o Director, Community Development 
o Press Secretary 

• Abby Siegel 517-944-9729 
o Director, Community Development 

• Sheryl Soczek 517-862-6376 

o Treasurer 
• Adrienne Woodward 517-420-1239 

o Secretary 
 

 
 

Jaycee Creed  
by C. William Brownfield 

 
We believe that faith in God gives meaning 

and purpose to human life; 
That the brotherhood of man transcends 

the sovereignty of nations; 
That economic justice can best be won 
by free men through free enterprise; 
That government should be of laws 

rather than of men; 
That earth’s great treasure 

lies in human personality; and that 
SERVICE TO HUMANITY IS 
THE BEST WORK OF LIFE 

 

Join us for our monthly membership meeting at 
Trippers!  Every first Tuesday of the Month at 7:00 PM 

350 Frandor Ave. 
517-336-0717 



Happy New Year!  
 
I would like to thank the 2010 Board of Directors and members for making 2010 a success. We met several 
of our goals in 2010 including growing in membership, balancing our budget and running our Haunted 
House, Monster Mayhem. Everyone was excited about the events in 2010 and I look forward to carrying 
the momentum forward into 2011.  
 
During my closing remarks at the Year End Banquet earlier this month, I mentioned that during our Local 
Officer Training School our guest speaker, Gary Minor, discussed the importance of leadership. As a 
member of a leadership organization, I think the meaning has a greater importance.  
 
He made a powerful statement that without a vision, people perish. How many times have we seen this in 
our city, state, country? How many businesses and organizations have perished? Several losses can be 
directly related to a loss of vision. During these difficult times, it is important to follow our vision. And 
Lansing Jaycees, what is our vision? We promote leadership involvement through community 
development. 
  
Our current Michigan Jaycees President, Dave Worthams, reminds us that quite simply “We Build 
Leaders”. So I encourage all of you to take your Jaycee membership to the next level and get involved 
with the trainings and resources we have to offer. Have you attended several events but have not been a 
part of a committee? Or have you been on a committee but haven’t chaired an event? Well, what are you 
waiting for? The beginning of the year is a great time to get more involved!  
 
Our 2011 Board of Directors is currently forming committees, setting up events and looking for new ideas. 
What would you like to see happen this year? Take the time to get involved by responding to our 
membership survey and/or joining a committee.  
 
I am honored to be a returning president. For those of you that have reviewed the list of Past Presidents 
you can see it is not a common occurrence to serve more than a year as a President. I look forward to 
seeing the projects and events that we offer in 2011. Great things are possible with the Lansing Jaycees!  
 
Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.  
 
Sincerely, 
Angela Fossi 
83rd Lansing Jaycees President 
kitispart@gmail.com 
 

 
Who is our Lansing Jaycees 83rd President? 
 
Name: Angela Fossi aka Fossi due to the number of Angela’s in our 
current membership 
 
Occupation: Project Manager at Sircon 
 
Favorite Movie and/or Book:  Movie: “Love With a Perfect Stranger” 
Book: “Tao of Pooh” by Benjamin Hoff 
 
Do you have pets?: Yes 2 very needy cats, Moxie and Mags 
 
Favorite Sport: Baseball 
 
Why I joined the Jaycees: To meet new people and I am happy to say I met 
that goal!  

 

President’s Report 
 



Membership 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Meet Your 2011 Membership Vice President 
 

Ilona Michelle Hajdar 
 
Occupation: Emergency Communications Technician 
 
Dream Job: Cabana Lawn Chair Occupant 
 
Favorite Book: Finger Lickin’ Fifteen (Entire series actually) 
 
Favorite Type of Music: Country 
 
Do you have any pets? 3 – 1 dog and two cats - Choco Taco, Junior Mint and 
Cara Mello 
 
Favorite Food: Curry anything and Mexican 
 
2011 Goal: Provide myself, my daughter, my family, my friends, my 
employer and the Lansing chapter the best possible ME! 
 
Favorite Quote: “The key to change... is to let go of fear.” 

 

 

A Message from the Membership VP 
 

Well here we are, the beginning of a new year. We are lucky to start every new calendar year with a new board bringing in 
new and fresh ideas. Throughout the year we also welcome new members through many of our tremendous events.  
 
As we move into the year of 2011 we look forward to always improving our annual projects and beginning new ones. Which 
makes me think… 
 
We can't solve problems by using the same kind of thinking we used when we created them.  
- Albert Einstein 
 
As all of our members, new and experienced, lives are ever changing, so is our community and membership. We can not 
always know exactly what is needed to make that food drive work best, make it not rain on a Lugnuts event, know all the 
answers to all the questions at the professional development training, or anticipate the exact number of participants at our 
next Texas Holdem’ event. We can, though, always be the most creative thinkers, the strongest leaders in the community, 
the funnest people to be around, and the best Jaycee chapter that we possibly can be! 
 
Always know that everything this proud and established chapter does cannot be done without 
you!!! YOU are the key to making the Lansing Jaycees prosper every year! I look forward to 
seeing each of you throughout 2011! Keep an eye on the calendar, as we all know many new 
and experienced events will be going on that you do not want to miss! 
 
Here’s to 2011!!! Cheers! 
 

Ilona Hajdar, 2011 Membership VP, ihajdar@hotmail.com 
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Lori Castelein and Sam Keeney at the 
Lansing Jaycees 2010 Year End Banquet 

 
 

 
 

Bridget Burnell and Jaimie Hutchinson enjoy the 
Lansing Jaycees 2010 Year End Banquet 

 
 
Dave Akens and Andrew Hoard try not to be distracted when 

Eric Richmond performs his “Happy Dance” behind them 

 
2011 Board of Directors 

From Left:  Daniel Harris, Adrienne Woodward,  
Samantha Keeney, Sheryl Sozcek, Angela Fossi,  

Ilona Hajdar, Jeff Shannon, Lauren Leeds, Abby Siegel, 
and Angela Clock 



Community 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Meet your 2011 Directors of  
Community Development 

  

Abby Siegel 
 

Occupation: Graphic Designer 
 
Dream Job:  I want to travel and 
eat and meet people.  Also, I 
want to have ideas about 
helping people. 
 
Favorite Movies:  Forest Gump 
and The Princess Bride 
 
Favorite Book:  Lamb by 
Christopher Moore 
 
Random Fact:  I used to play the 
recorder with my nose! 
 
Favorite Quote:  “When the 
power of love overcomes the 
love of power, the world will 
know peace.” –Jimi Hendrix 
 

 
Abby Siegel 

2011 Director of Community development 
queenpetunia@hotmail.com 

Lauren L. Leeds 
 
Occupation: Media Specialist for the Michigan Senate 
Dream Job:  Too many to list! 
Relationship Status:  Married 
Favorite Movie:  Eternal Sunshine of the Spotless Mind 
Favorite Books:  Where the Wild Things Are  And 

Dracula 
Favorite Type of Music:  Good music, don’t care about 

genre. 
Pets:  Three Cats:  Belle, Schroeder, & Aquaman, and a 

Pomeranian named Houdini 
Favorite food:  Sesame chicken & Crab Rangoons 
Favorite Game or Sport:  Football, & hockey is a close 

second 
2011 Goal:  To push myself outside of my comfort zone 
First Car:  Booger green 1985 Ford LTD 
Why I joined the Jaycees:  To make a difference in 

Lansing 
Random Fact:  Quilter 
Favorite Jaycee Project and Reason:  Stuff the Bus 

because it restores your faith in humanity 
Favorite Quote:  “Time you enjoy wasting was not 

wasted.” –John Lennon 
Jaycee Join Date:  Sept. 2010 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Lauren Leeds 
2011 Director of Community development 

2011 PR Secretary 
laurenloo823@yahoo.com 



Community 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

A message from Abby Siegel,  
Community Development Director 

 
Hello, everyone and welcome to 2011! I am 
super excited about this year and the activities 
we will be involved in. Our first big event for 
the year will be our Easter Egg Hunt on the 
Capitol lawn.  
 
In February, however, there is a local event 
some may be interested in attending. 
Happendance Modern Dance Company’s 35th 
Anniversary Concert will be on February  
19 at 8 p.m. at Lansing Community College’s 
Dart Auditorium. Also performing at this event 
is the Lansing Symphony Orchestra’s chamber 
ensemble. Happendance, like the Lansing 
Jaycees, gives back to the community through 
programs like the Community Dance Project, 
and Happendance To Go.  
 
This concert promises to be a good one with 
guest choreographers Cristina Perera, who 
served as artistic director for Cirque du Soleil’s 
“Alegria.” Bill DeYoung, a professor of dance at 
University of Michigan, will also be 
choreographing. They join with co-directors 
Missy Lilje and Matt Bebermeyer, making this 
celebration of Michigan’s longest-running 
professional modern dance company a 
performance not to be missed.  
 
I hope all who attend enjoy the show. And, 
please if you have suggestions for community 
projects, or want to get the word out about 
other events around the area, please let us 
know! Thank you for the great year we’re going 
to have!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Abby Siegel 
2011 Director of Community Development 

queenpetunia@hotmail.com 
 
 

 
 
 

A message from Lauren Leeds,  
Community Development Director 

 
Welcome 2011! I look forward to serving the Lansing 
Jaycees as press secretary and as a community 
director this year. 
 
As press secretary, I plan to examine all the ways the 
chapter utilizes public and media relations, including 
traditional media, social media like Facebook and 
Twitter, community calendars and other tools we may 
want to include going forward. 
 
When asked why they joined the Jaycees, many people 
respond that they joined to serve their community – I 
know that’s true for me. That’s why I’m excited about 
introducing the chapter to new and familiar projects, 
such as: 
• Holding a “Christmas in July” nonperishable food 

drive running through the summer months to 
benefit a local food bank or rescue mission; 

• Volunteering at local shelters and animal shelters; 
• Running a voter registration drive to encourage 

voter participation; 
• Partnering with the VFW National Home for 

Children in Eaton Rapids to benefit military 
families; 

• The Easter Egg Hunt on the Capitol lawn (keep 
your eyes peeled for more information in the near 
future); 

• Hosting a “Bow Wow” bake sale to benefit the 
Capital Area Humane Society and other animal 
welfare programs in the greater Lansing area; 

• Taking a trip to our nation’s capital to see our 
federal government in action; and 

• The ever-popular “Stuff the Bus” event. 
 
This list of ideas is only a starting point. I encourage 
anyone with an idea to contact me or Abby Siegel, my 
partner in crime. Abby and I are both excited about 
community service, and we would love to hear your 
ideas on ways we can all give back to our community. 
 
I know 2011 will be a banner year for the Lansing 
Jaycees. Bring it on! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Lauren Leeds 
2011 Director of Community Development 

laurenloo823@yahoo.com 

 



Community 
 

HAPPENDANCE 35TH ANNIVERSARY CONNECTS DANCERS AND MUSICIANS ON STAGE 

One of the most exciting collaborations in Happendance history is timed perfectly to celebrate turning 35. Lansing Symphony 

Orchestra’s Chamber Ensemble will be accompanying the Happendance Professional Company on stage at Dart Auditorium 

(Lansing Community College) throughout the February 19-20 concert entitled, “CONNECT.” 

Co-directors Missy Lilje and Matt Bebermeyer are each offering new works to take advantage of having Chamber Ensemble 

accompaniment. Lilje performs with Andrew Amos and Patty Villanueva in Vertical Lament, set to Samuel Barber’s Adagio 

for Strings. The trio explores the wishes of a vertically-challenged individual to reach as high as her taller counterparts. In 

Lilje’s second piece, the pre-professionals of the Happendance 2 company join with the five professionals for an upbeat 

celebration danced to the music of Coldplay arranged for string quartet.  Bebermeyer is creating a three-part dance that 

uses Bach’s famous Suite for Cello #1 in G Major. He is also working on a set of four vignettes sprinkled throughout the 

show and set in silence.  In addition, Happendancer Patty Villanueva will be performing a capricious conversation through 

dance with solo cellist, entitled Duet. 

Complementing the artistic skills of the Happendancers are two guest choreographers.  Cristina Perera has been a dance 

professional in Asia, Europe and the Americas, including a year in Brazil as artistic director of Cirque du Soleil’s Alegria. Her 

dance is Thoughts of Love and Loss, an intense and rigorous duet, set on Matt Bebermeyer and Tracy Holtzer to the music 

Fratres by Arvo Part.  University of Michigan professor of dance, Bill DeYoung, is choreographing a thoughtful, detailed and 

fast-paced piece for all five professional dancers, set to Movement for String Quartet by Aaron Copeland.   

This is an event not to be missed, coupling exceptional live music by the Lansing Symphony Orchestra Chamber Ensemble 

with thrilling dance from Michigan’s longest-running professional modern dance company.   

Tickets are $15 ($12 students), available at the door and at happendance.org.  A Preview performance will be Friday at 8 

PM, with a suggested donation of $5. 

Sponsored in part by the Arts Council of Greater Lansing, Capital Region Community Foundation, Ingham County Hotel-Motel 

Tax Fund, and a City of Lansing Arts and Cultural Grant. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information, contact:   Missy Lilje, 517.898-6636 -- Matt Bebermeyer, 517.488-6956 
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The 5.5 Secrets 
of Successful 

Delegation 

By: Daniel 
Harris, IDVP  

 
 

Watch for the 
final “Secrets”—
Parts 4 and 5—
coming in the 

next two months! 
 

  
 

 
 

Meet Your 2011 Individual Development Vice President 
 

Daniel Harris 
 

Dream Job:  Host a Saturday Night Live show. 

Favorite Food:  Peanuts, peanut butter on toast/bagel, peanut butter 
and chocolate ice cream, Reese’s Peanut Butter Cups, Reese’s 
Pieces, and PB&J sandwiches. I wish I could think of a common food 
type to describe these, really. ;) 

First car: A brown 1984 AMC Eagle 4x4 with (fake) wood trim – think 
1980’s crossover. First car I bought was a black 1991 Jeep 
Cherokee 2 door 4x4 with a 5-speed – best winter car ever! 

Random Fact:  I jumped out of a driverless Suburban that was rolling 
down a steep hill when I was 11, walked away from a nearly totaled 
Cessna that crashed into a drainage ditch during an introductory 
flight when I was 15, and survived a skydiving accident after my lines 
tangled-up when I was 19. Things have been easy-going since then.   

Favorite Jaycee Project and reason: I really enjoy people watching 
at our Texas Hold ‘Em fundraising events! 

 
 
 

 

 

A Message from the Individual Development VP 
 
As we bring in the new year I would like to introduce myself, Daniel Harris, as your new 2011 Individual Development 
Vice President. We had fantastic programming last year. It is my goal for the upcoming year to bring you exceptional 
opportunities for you to grow as an individual, whether it is professionally, personal, or learning about other cultures and 
customs. 
 
Our core mission as Jaycees is leadership development through community service. It is my belief that individuals have 
the best opportunity to excel as leaders and serve our community when they take time to improve themselves. With this 
belief it is my mission to better understand your needs as individuals and as a group then coordinate events that offer you 
an opportunity to have new experiences, enrich existing skills, and have a better understanding of yourself. 
 
If you would like to be a part of this mission feel free to contact me at dan@dnharris.com or attend one of our Individual 
Development committee meetings. Our first meeting of the year will at Olga’s Kitchen (next door to Tripper”s) on Monday, 
January 24th from 6 P.M. until 7:30 P.M. We will be evaluating surveys collected to date, discuss programming from prior 
years, analyze our strengths, opportunities, etc., develop our 2011 individual development strategic plan, then discuss 
and coordinate the next few months of programming. 
 
We have three opportunities already planned in the next few weeks. I hope to see you there! 
 
January 22 – Get Your Food On – MacPhee’s Restaurant – Ortonville.  Learn about 

Scotish culture as we celebrate Robert Burns, national poet of Scotland. American 
cuisine is also available. 

January 23 – Learn To Curl – Detroit Curling Club – Ferndale.  Learn the coolest sport 
with on-ice and off-ice training and the opportunity to participate in a future Jaycee 
Region challenge event in February! 

January 24 – Individual Development Committee Meeting – Olga’s Kitchen – Lansing.  
Give your voice and help develop future I.D. programming for the coming year. 

February 10 – Get Your Food On – Turning Japanese – SanSu – East Lansing.  Learn 
the history of sushi, how to eat it, and trivia. Cooked Japanese cuisine is also available. 

February 13 – Learn To Curl – Detroit Curling Club – Ferndale, MI.  As above. 
 

Daniel Harris, Individual Development VP, dan@dnharris.com 
 
 

 



Individual Development 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Make the Most of 2011 
 
Are you looking to meet people from 
around the state? Get great trainings 
that pertain to both your Jaycee and 
personal life? Just get away for a 
few days to re-energize?! 
 
Then check out the upcoming Michigan 
Jaycees and United State Jaycees 
events in 2011! 
 
February 11-13, 2011: 2010 Year End 
Convention, Hyatt Regency, Dearborn, 
MI 
 
May 6-8, 2011: 2011 1st Quarter 
Convention, Boyne Mountain, MI 
 
June 8-12, 2011: 2010 USJC Year End 
and 2011 Annual Meeting, Chicago, IL 
 
All of these events are a great 
opportunity to have fun, meet new 
people and learn new things. I 
strongly urge you all to step outside 
your comfort zone and attend one of 
these events! Michigan Jaycees events 
can be found at www.mijaycees.org and 
USJC events can be found at 
www.usjaycees.org!  
 
If you have any questions, please let 
me know!! I’m looking forward to 
seeing you all there! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Angela Clock 
2011 MIJC Community Development Vice 
President  
fallingstar924@hotmail.com  
 

 

Get Your Food On: 
Turning Japanese – Sansu 

 
Admit it – you’ve got the 80’s song “Turning 
Japanese” in your head now, don’t you? 
Make sure it’s there for the upcoming 
February Get Your Food On event at SanSu! 
We’ll be meeting there at 6:30pm on 
Thursday, February 10th for sushi or 
Japanese food – your choice! 
 
Not only will you leave with a full tummy 
from awesome food, you’ll have a chance to 
learn a little bit about Japanese food and 
culture. We’ll also have a little trivia for you 
trivia buffs! 
 
Please make sure to RSVP for this event, as 
this will determine what type of seating we’ll 
have and I’ll be making a reservation at 
SanSu. I’m looking forward to see you there 
– whether you like sushi or not! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SanSu Sushi & Cocktails 
4750 South Hagadorn Road 

East Lansing, MI  48823 
 
 
Angela Clock 
2011 Chair of the Board 
fallingstar924@hotmail.com  

 
 
 

 



Management 
 

 Meet Your 2011 Management Vice PresidentMeet Your 2011 Management Vice President  
 

Sam Keeney 
 

Relationship Status:  Ummm I have commitment issues 
 
Do you have any pets?  Mozzie – my mutt of a dog 
 
Favorite Food:  Toss up between nachos and fried pickles 
 
Random Fact:  I drive a manual transmission 
 
Favorite Jaycee Project and reason:  Beer and Wine Tent for 
the Great Lakes Folk Fest.  It was a great opportunity for 
the chapter to do something it had not done before. 

 

A Message from the 2011 Management VP 
 
Hello! I am excited to be your 2011 Management Vice President. One of my main 
responsibilities as the Management VP is to make sure that the chapter is raising enough 
funding to put on the programs and events that we all enjoy taking part in. Our key 
fundraisers are Texas Hold ‘Em and the Haunted House.  
 
Funds raised from these projects give us the ability to do our main events like the Easter 
Egg Hunt, Children’s Shopping Spree, and Stuff the Bus. In addition, the funds help with 
softball, white water rafting, camping trip, and Year End Banquet.  
 
This year I am hoping to see increased member  
participation in our fundraising events, in addition 
to coming up with new fundraising ideas for the  
chapter so we have varied sources of revenue.  
 
If you have ideas or suggestions for fundraising 
please let me know.   
 
 
 
Sam Keeney, Management VP, samfish8@gmail.com 

 



Management 

January Birthdays 
 

Sasha Fournier 
Nicholas Kechkaylo 

Stephanie Steere 
Jessie Stipcak 

 
 

Happy Birthday!!! 
 

 

Membership Anniversary Dates: 
 

January: 
 

Andrea Hoard, Andrew Hoard,  
John Prush, Kim Ulrich, Michelle Walk 

 
February: 

 
Sasha Fournier, Sara Guthrie,  

Daniel Harris, Jaimie Hutchinson,  
Wayne Hutchinson, Amy Simon 

 
 

Know someone who may want to 
join the Jaycees? 

 
Invite them to one of our upcoming 

events, found on page 14! 
 

  

Meet Your 2011 Chairman of the Board  
& 2011 MIJC Community Vice President 

 
Angela Clock 

 
Relationship Status:  Single 
 
Favorite Book:  The Great Gatsby by F. Scott Fitzgerald 
 
Do you have any pets:  1 dog, Dakota 
 
Favorite Food:  Sushi 
 
Favorite Game or Sport:  Trivial Pursuit 
 
Jaycee Join Date:  July 2004 

  



Management 
Meet your 2011 Treasurer 

 

Sheryl Soczek 
 

Occupation:  Accountant/Business Manager 
 
Relationship Status:  Married to Mike 
Spaulding 
 
Dream Job:  Organizational Consultant 
 
Favorite Movie and/or Book:  Valley Girls 
 
Favorite Type of Music:  ‘80s Pop Rock and 
Hair Bands 
 
Pets:  Two cats:  Felix (14) and Bella (3) 
 
Favorite Food:  Tacos or Nacho’s (Tex-Mex 
style) 
 
Favorite Game or Sport:  Not sure I have one 
 
2011 Goal:  To find an Associate Treasurer to 
work with in 2012 and take over in 2013. 
 
First car:  1995 Chevrolet Cavalier 
 
Why I joined the Jaycees:  To meet people 
 
Random Fact:  I will try almost anything once. 
 
Favorite Jaycee Project and reason:  Children’s 
Shopping Spree, because I love school/office 
supplies. 
 
Favorite Quote:  “Those Who Say it Cannot be 
Done Should Not Interrupt the Person Doing 
It” – Chinese Proverb 
 
Jaycee Join Date:  March 2002 

 
Sheryl Soczek 

2011 Treasurer 
soczek@msu.edu 

 
 

Meet your 2011 Secretary 
 

Adrienne Woodward 
 

Occupation:  Looking for one 
 
Relationship Status:  Not looking for one 
 
Dream Job:  Owner of a baseball team 
 
Favorite Movie:  Any sports story 
 
Favorite Book:  If it’s Dean Koontz, I’ll love 
it! 
 
Favorite Type of Music:  Alternative Rock 
 
Pets:  Cat:  Pudge    Horse:  Tate  
 
Favorite Food:  Carrie May Cookies!!! 
 
Favorite Game or Sport:  To watch:  
Baseball, Hockey, Football, Basketball 
To play: Horseback Riding (yes, it’s a sport!) 
 
2011 Goal:  To find job that I will enjoy for 
many years to come! 
 
First car:  1998 white Kia Sophia 
 
Why I joined the Jaycees:  Community 
service, social events, meet more people 
(and, I already liked the ones I knew!). 
 
Favorite Jaycee Project and reason:  Stuff 
the Bus, because there is something special 
about watching people give when you know 
times are tough! 
 
Jaycee Join Date:  Sept. 2009 

 
Adrienne Woodward 

2011 Secretary 
woodwa46@msu.edu 

 



Calendar of Events 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lansing Jaycees Activities… 

 
January 21 – Happy Hour – The Irish Pub & Grill, 1010 W. Saginaw St, Lansing; 5:30 – 7:30 PM 

(Details = I. Hajdar @ 517-667-4236) 
January 22 – Get Your Food On: MacPhee’s – MacPhee’s Restaurant, 650 South Ortonville, 

Ortonville; 5:15 – 9:00 PM (Details = D. Akens @ 517-862-1662) 
January 23 – Learn to Curl! – Detroit Curling Club, 1615 Lewiston, Ferndale; 3:00 – 5:00 PM 

(Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
January 24 – Individual Development Committee Meeting – Olga’s Kitchen (next to 

Trippers), 354 Frandor Ave., Lansing; 6:00 – 7:30 PM (Details = D. Harris @ 517-927-9412) 
January 29 – Bowling League – Royal Scot, 4722 W. Grand River, Lansing; 8:30 PM (Details = 

A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
January 31 – Board of Directors Meeting – Tripper’s, 350 Frandor Ave., Lansing; 6:00 – 8:00 

PM (Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
February 1 – General Membership Meeting – Tripper’s, 350 Frandor Ave., Lansing; 6:00PM 

Social Hour, 7:00 PM meeting (Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
February 6 – Super Bowl Party –  “The palace of Michael Castelein”, 2345 Lyons Ave., 

Lansing; 5:30 – 11:00 PM (Details = M. Castelein @ 517-242-1050) 
February 10 – Get Your Food On: Turning Japanese – SanSu, 4750 S. Hagadorn, East Lansing; 

6:30 – 8:30 PM (Details = A. Clock @ 517-410-9527) 
February 11-13 - 2010 Michigan Jaycees Annual Meeting/4th Quarter Convention – Hyatt 

Regency, Dearborn (Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
February 12 – Bowling League – Royal Scot, 4722 W. Grand River, Lansing; 8:30 PM (Details = 

A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
February 13 – Learn to Curl! – Detroit Curling Club, 1615 Lewiston, Ferndale; 3:00 – 5:00 PM 

(Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
February 26 – Bowling League – Royal Scot, 4722 W. Grand River, Lansing; 8:30 PM (Details = 

A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
February 28 – Board of Directors Meeting – Tripper’s, 350 Frandor Ave., Lansing; 6:00 – 8:00 

PM (Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
March 1 – General Membership Meeting – Tripper’s, 350 Frandor Ave., Lansing; 6:00PM 

Social Hour, 7:00 PM meeting (Details = A. Fossi @ 586-484-7027) 
 
 
 
 

Watch the Juice weekly for other events yet to be planned! 



Grab Bag 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jaycee Business 

Directory 
 
 
 
Keller Williams Realty 
I pride myself and the Robert 
Dowding Team at Keller Williams 
realty with excellent customer 
service in the representation of 
sellers, buyers and investors in 
the entire Greater Lansing Area. 
Leverage yourself by hiring a 
true professional to assist you, 
your friends and family in 
achieving your Real Estate 
dreams and goals. 
Ph: 517.853.6390                                 
Email: 
Sold@RobertDowding.com         
Website 
www.RobertDowding.com       
Blog: 
www.RealestateRealresults.com 
 
 
 
 
 
Website Design Services 
Vieth Consulting provides 
development services for 
organization and commercial 
websites. Contact Chris Vieth for 
more information or for a quote. 
H: 627-7145 
W: 930-3611 
ccvieth@viethconsulting.com 

 
 
 
 
Relief Massage Therapy 
Pain and stress relief by Certified 
Massage Therapist. Contact 
Sasha Fournier at 517-410-
4251. By appointment only. 
 
 
 
 
To advertise your business here, submit 
your information to woodwa46@msu.edu  
 

 

 

A note from the Capitol Correspondent Editor:  
Thanks to the contributors of the November newsletter: A. Fossi, I. Hajdar,  
A. Siegel, L. Leeds, D. Harris, A. Clock, S. Soczek, A. Woodward 
 

Follow us on Twitter - @LansingJaycees 
Follow us on Facebook – Lansing Jaycees 

 
ANYONE CAN BE AN AUTHOR!  
Please submit your articles, photos, or ideas for future newsletters to: 

Adrienne Woodward 
2011 Lansing Jaycees Newsletter Editor 

woodwa46@msu.edu 

Hey… What’s Your Sign? 
 

Yes, it may be the cheesiest pick-up line in history, but new reports are 
showing that the moon’s gravitational pull on the Earth has shifted the Zodiac 
by about a month.  
 
This sudden shift did not happen quickly, as changes in positions of the Earth 
and Sun have occurred over thousands of years.  The original Zodiac signs 
were designated over 3,000 years ago, when study of astrology first began. 
 
So, has your sign changed? 

According to the Minnesota Planetarium Society, here is where the real signs 
of the Zodiac should fall.  

Capricorn: Jan. 20-Feb. 16.  
Aquarius: Feb. 16-March 11.  
Pisces: March 11-April 18.  
Aries: April 18-May 13.  
Taurus: May 13-June 21.  
Gemini: June 21-July 20.  
Cancer: July 20-Aug. 10.  
Leo: Aug. 10-Sept. 16. 
Virgo: Sept. 16-Oct. 30.  
Libra: Oct. 30-Nov. 23. 
Scorpio: Nov. 23-29.  
Ophiuchus: Nov. 29-Dec. 17.  (Yep, this one is new — read all about the 
Ophiuchus way of life here) 
Sagittarius: Dec. 17-Jan. 20. 

So, the next time someone pulls the ol’ “What’s your sign?” routine on you, 
make sure they know theirs – their REAL one – first! 

Read more: 

http://newsfeed.time.com/2011/01/13/horoscope-hang-up-earth-rotation-changes-
zodiac-signs/#ixzz1B2cmduwc 

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2011/01/13/new-zodiac-sign-dates-oph_n_808567.html 

http://www.indianexpress.com/news/your-zodiac-sign-may-have-changed/737524/ 

Submitted by 
Adrienne Woodward, 2011 Secretary, woodwa46@msu.edu 

 
 

 

 


